
Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Lynn

Last Name*

Marietta

Address1*

3941 Gillsville Hwy

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

GA

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Your Comments*

It has come to my attention that a residential subdivision entrance at 3454 Gillsville Highway has again been presented to Hall 
County Planning.  As this proposed neighborhood is within a few feet of the previous proposal, the validity of safety is still a 
major concern--this would create a dangerous intersection.  Please review the Board of Commissioners notes from the denial in 
2021.   There are numerous accidents at this intersection already, as those pulling out from East Hall Road onto Gillsville 
Highway don’t have ample line of site to the right due to the hill.  While I realize Hall County desperately needs additional 
housing, this is a dangerous place to add an entrance to a subdivision.  

Please deny this subdivision request based on numerous safety concerns.  Thank you in advance.

Please write your comments in the box above.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98059

Date Submitted: 5/30/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

5/30/24, 12:37 PM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98059
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

amy

Last Name*

Cruce

Address1*

3648 Lebanon Church Road

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

GA

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Your Comments*

I am concerned about the development of this property and how it will affect the water table.  We currently are on well water as 
is everyone on Lebanon Church Road.  This development is such close proximity that I am concerned that the water will be 
contaminated by additional homes.  The site of entry of said development is also of concern as it is in between a blind curve 
and East Hall Road which is already a source of numerous accidents.  Highway 323 is a heavily truck traveled road which 
makes entry at that location dangerous.

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload

Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98116

Date Submitted: 6/2/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:26 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98116

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98116 1/2
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Anna

Last Name*

Hewell

Address1*

3396 Gillsville Hwy

Address2

City*

Gainesville

State*

Ga

Zip*

30507

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Your Comments*

I am writing you to voice my concern and opposition to the proposed 20 lot PRD on Gillsville Hwy. 

The area of the proposed entrance is on an already busy two-lane road. There is limited line of site due to the blind hill on 
Gillsville Hwy. Vehicles and large trucks travel this hill at high speeds, which is already dangerous at the East Hall Rd 
intersection at the bottom of this hill. 

Many families in the area surrounding the subdivision also have wells, there is concern about contamination to the drinking 
water.  I am also concerned about the impact on the agricultural land and our farmers nearby. 

While I know and understand Hall County is growing, I also believe it is necessary to be diligent and mindful of how and where 
we are allowing growth. The rezoning is inconsistent with the current Comprehensive Land Use Plan and it is also inconsistent 
with what is currently in the surrounding area. Once you pass Tadmore School, it is single family homes and/or farmland. 

Please write your comments in the box above.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98124

Date Submitted: 6/2/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:28 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98124

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98124 1/2
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Donald

Last Name*

Snare

Address1*

3429 Holly Springs Rd

Address2

City*

Gainesville

State*

GA

Zip*

30507-9426

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98125

Date Submitted: 6/3/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:28 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98125

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98125 1/2
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Your Comments*

I strongly oppose the residential development proposed at 3454 Gillsville Highway, because of severe traffic hazards at that 
location. 

DANGEROUS INTERSECTION:
I live and work nearby, and the intersection of Gillsville Highway with East Hall Road is the most dangerous part of my drive 
every day. The intersection is awkward and has poor visibility. School buses cannot even make their right turns onto Gillsville 
Highway without going across the center line. And there are a lot of school buses using this intersection. Traffic turning from 
Gillsville Hwy onto East Hall Road often has to sit and wait to turn. Vehicles coming east on Gillsville Hwy, behind them, down 
the steep hill, often have to stop...  but sometimes can't. 

Traffic has increased the last few years, and is expected to continue to increase. One neighbor who lives and works close to the 
intersection counts several accidents happening most months.

INADEQUATE VISIBILITY, DUE TO BLIND CURVE & STEEP HILL ON EAST SIDE OF PROPOSED SUBDIVISION: 
Eastbound vehicles would come around the blind curve, and start down the steep hill, whose curvature hides the development 
entrance until you’re practically on top of it.  Drivers may not see vehicles pulling out of the development until too late to avoid a 
collision.   Likewise, vehicles pulling out of the development would not be able to easily see oncoming eastbound traffic in time.  

 To add another difficult and dangerous ingredient to this area would be deadly. 

For safety's sake, do not allow this.

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload

Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Would you like follow-up communication?

donaldsnare@gmail.com

Please leave an email address and/or phone number if
you would like a Hall County staff member to follow-up
with you.

6/3/24, 8:28 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98125
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08.05.2024 | Item 1



Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Gregory & Rhett

Last Name*

Marlow

Address1*

3630 Lebanon Church Rd

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

Georgia

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98119

Date Submitted: 6/2/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:27 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98119

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98119 1/2
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Your Comments*

I oppose the application to rezone. This area is zoned Agriculture-Residential and should remain that way.It fits our 
community.The proposed application is not consistent with our community and the surrounding area.This area is Single Home 
Residences and Agricultural.
The purposed entrance is a very dangerous section on Gillsville hwy. This is a very busy , heavy traffic ,two lane highway. Lots 
of big trucks travel this highway carrying supplies and picking up from factories, farms businesses and warehouses.There are 
eighteen-wheelers hauling cages of chickens, feed trucks and other eighteen wheelers, dump trucks, etc. traveling up and down 
Gillsville hwy, day and night. 
Trucks hauling manure, farm equipment and other agricultural supplies travel this highway daily and cut-through Lebanon 
Church Rd going to nearby farms and pastures.The purposed subdivision entrance is in a really dangerous and congested 
section from the top of the hill down to Lebanon Church Rd.
East Hall Rd which is a few feet down and across from the purposed entrance is already a busy and dangerous road to turn in 
and out of onto Gillsville hwy. There's a blind spot at the top of the hill on Gillsville hwy coming down ,just above the proposed 
subdivision entrance. You can look and it's clear, pull out and a truck will appear over the hill right on you. 
East Hall Rd has lots of buses pulling in and out onto Gillsville hwy. Vehicles pulling in and out of the subdivision would only 
make it more dangerous for those already traveling on the hwy. We already have lots of traffic in this area. More traffic on this 
already busy two lane highway would only add to the dangerous situation.
I have concerns of the flood zone run off.I am concerned about erosion on my property.
I live on Lebanon Church Rd and have my own private well on my property.I am really concerned about the sewage from the 
subdivision. The creek runs along the backside of the proposed subdivision property and into a nearby lake The homes in this 
area have their own private wells on their property for water.We do not have access to city water on Lebanon Church Rd.I am 
concerned about the sewage from the subdivision getting into our water system and contaminating our private wells, creeks and 
lakes.I have concerns for clean water and natural habitat for the wildlife that lives here in this area.Rezoning doesn't fit the 
consistency of our community and surrounding area.We are Single Home Residences and have farmers that own, live and work 
their land in this community.The purposed entrance is a danger to those that travel Gillsville hwy and for all those that live here 
in the community and travel Gillsville hwy daily. I oppose the rezoning application. Please take all of this into consideration when 
making your decision. Thank you for letting me voice my concerns.

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload

Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Would you like follow-up communication?

Please leave an email address and/or phone number if
you would like a Hall County staff member to follow-up
with you.

6/3/24, 8:27 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98119
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Jack & Virginia 

Last Name*

Watson

Address1*

4054 Campground Dr

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

Georgia

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98117

Date Submitted: 6/2/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:26 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98117

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98117 1/2
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Your Comments*

Hall County Planning and Development Department:

I'm writing in response to the application of 0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway.  We have several concerns about the proposed 20-lot 
residential subdivision proposed by Sabina Chowdhury.  The residents on Lebanon Church Road and community have private 
wells and do not have access to city water.  Our concern is that the waste water could affect the private wells.  There is a creek 
and lake on nearby property that could also be affected by the waste water from the proposed subdivision.  
Another concern is the heavy traffic on Gillsville Highway and East Hall Road.  Tadmore Elementary is approximately one-half 
mile from the entrance of the proposed subdivision.  Traffic is heavy on East Hall Road and Gillsville Highway with buses 
traveling to Tadmore Elementary, East Hall Middle School, and East Hall High School.  It is already difficult to pull out of East 
Hall Road onto Gillsville Highway because of the traffic.  The entrance to the subdivision could be a very dangerous situation. 
Traffic flows around a blind curve and down a steep hill where the entrance would be.  Traffic on Gillsville Highway is heavy with 
transfer trucks and other big trucks.  When the trucks start down the hill they are traveling at a high rate of speed making it 
impossible for them to stop for vehicles turning into the subdivision or exiting.  I feel that there would be wrecks and casualties.  

Thank you for taking our concerns into consideration.

Jack & Virginia Watson 

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload

Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Would you like follow-up communication?

Please leave an email address and/or phone number if
you would like a Hall County staff member to follow-up
with you.

6/3/24, 8:26 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98117

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98117 2/2
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Jacqueline 

Last Name*

Parks

Address1*

3618 Lebanon Church Road 

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

Georgia

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Your Comments*

Letter attached:  Thank you for taking our concerns into consideration and  deny the proposal by Sabina Chowdhury.  

Larry & Jacqueline Parks 

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload
Letter county planning.jpg
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98112

Date Submitted: 6/1/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:23 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98112

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98112 1/2
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Jennifer 

Last Name*

Marlow

Address1*

3630 LEBANON CHURCH ROAD

Address2

City*

GILLSVILLE

State*

GA

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98118

Date Submitted: 6/2/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:27 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98118

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98118 1/2
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Your Comments*

I am writing in response to Application 0 &3454 to rezone from (AR-IV) TO (PRD) by Sabina Chowdhury. This community is 
Agricultural and the homes here are "Single Home Residences". To rezone doesn't keep it consistent with connecting property, 
the community or surrounding area.
 The backside of the proposed subdivision connects to a pasture and North Georgia Bee Farm. The other sides connect to 
single home residences.
There are property owners that live in this community that farm their land. There are farmers that plant large fields of corn 
here.They bale hay and raise cattle in nearby pastures. This community has a Plant Nursery and a pick your own local produce. 
North Georgia Bee Farm sells honey, Honey queen bees and Nucs.
Rezoning would not keep it consistant with the surrounding area. This community is "Single Home Residences".My husband, 
son, and I own our home at 3630 Lebanon Church Rd. We have lived here since 1981. We built our home in 1999.We have our 
own private well on our property.The neighbors also have their own private wells.Those that live here, on Lebanon Church Rd, 
do not have access to city water. We all have our own private wells on our property. I am concerned about the sewage from the 
proposed subdivision contaminating our private wells. We have no other access to water. There is also no sewage system in 
this area. There is a creek that flows across the whole backside of the proposed subdivision property. The creek continues 
down neighboring property and into a nearby lake. The creek continues along Lebanon Church Rd and Lebanon Campground 
Rd and flows into the Oconee river. I am concerned that the sewage could seep into our water system, contaminating our 
private wells, creeks, nearby lake and river. We need clean flowing streams to keep our environment safe and healthy.
I am concerned with the storm water run off.I am down hill from the proposed subdivision.I am concerned with soil erosion on 
my property.
I am also concerned with traffic issues. Gillsville hwy is so busy ,its hard to enter and exit East Hall Rd.This highway is already a 
very busy, a high traffic, two lane highway.
Eighteen-wheelers are constantly traveling Gillsville hwy, you can hear them ,especially as they travel down that hill, day and 
night.The purposed entrance is on a hill as traffic flows around a blind curve. The hill is a blind spot on Gillsville hwy. On one 
side of the purposed subdivision entrance ,there is a bank that you would also have to look out from behind to pull out onto 
Gillsville hwy .Anyone entering or exiting the subdivision would cause a dangerous situation(a death trap) for anyone traveling 
Gillsville hwy.It would be impossible for an eighteen-wheeler to stop for anyone entering or exiting the subdivision.
We have lots of buses entering and exiting East Hall Rd from Tadmore elementary, East Hall Middle and East Hall High School 
,coming and going on Gillsville hwy.
I live on Lebanon Church Rd just a few feet down from East Hall Rd. We already get a lot of cut-through traffic from Gillsville 
hwy. Farming equipment travels from East Hall Rd down Gillsville hwy and through Lebanon Church Rd. to pastures 
nearby.This section of the roadway on Gillsville hwy. already has too much congestion all within a few feet of each other. The 
heavy flow of traffic coming from East Hall. Rd. ,Lebanon Church Rd and private residences adds to the heavy flow of traffic 
already on Gillsville hwy. I oppose the rezoning ,it is not consistent with the community or surrounding area. It is also a very 
dangerous purposed entrance on a very busy two lane highway.Please take all of this into consideration when you make your 
decision.Thank you for letting me share my concerns.

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload

Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Would you like follow-up communication?

marlowjennifer@bellsouth.net

Please leave an email address and/or phone number if
you would like a Hall County staff member to follow-up
with you.

6/3/24, 8:27 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98118

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98118 2/2
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Joanne 

Last Name*

LaCourse

Address1*

3864 Gillsville Hwy

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

GA

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98126

Date Submitted: 6/3/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:29 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98126

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98126 1/2
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Your Comments*

On January 19, 2021, the Hall County Board of Commissioners DENIED essentially the same proposal from Atlas 
Development, because of dangerous traffic issues.   

The years later, this proposal resurfaced from Sabina Choudhury.  Now, it faces even more serious traffic dangers, since traffic 
has continued to build up on both Gillsville Hwy and East Hall Rd.

VISIBILITY IS SEVERELY LIMITED BY THE BLIND CURVE & STEEP HILL.  

I did an experiment every day for the past week, as I travelled east on Gillsville Hwy at the posted speed limit (55 mph).   
1) After entering the curve and beginning the steep descent on the hill, I waited until I could SEE the re-zoning sign at the 
proposed location.  
2) Then I counted the seconds until I REACHED the sign.
3) The difference was only 3 seconds.  

I was horrified to realize that – if the rezoning sign were a car pulling out of the subdivision entrance – I might not be able to 
stop in time to avoid hitting it!    

Subdivision residents pulling out of the entrance could be in the worst danger, because they are moving slowly, and they can’t 
see the 55-mph traffic coming at them, from over the hill, until it’s practically right on top of them.    

GILLSVILLE HWY AND EAST HALL RD INTERSECTION IS ALREADY  DANGEROUS.   Adding subdivision entering/departing 
traffic could make it even more dangerous.  

BOTTOM LINE:   The proposed 3454 Gillsville Hwy location has multiple dangerous factors --  blind curve, steep hill, already-
dangerous intersection, and heavy schoolbus and truck traffic.    

Please deny this proposal, for sake of saving lives.

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload

Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Would you like follow-up communication?

joannelacourse@gmail.com

Please leave an email address and/or phone number if
you would like a Hall County staff member to follow-up
with you.

6/3/24, 8:29 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98126

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98126 2/2
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Kym & Donna 

Last Name*

Chandler

Address1*

3464 Gillsville Hwy

Address2

City*

Gainesville

State*

GA

Zip*

30507

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Your Comments*

Would just like to say that as owners of the adjoining property on Gillsville Hwy we have no objections to the proposed 
development. We know Sabina Chowdury to be an honest and conscientious person. The land in question has been unused for 
decades and is not likely to be used for any agricultural purpose. Ms.Chowdury's proposed development is very community 
friendly, which is not always the case with such projects. That being said, there are points that need to be considered. Privacy 
fencing or natural blinds to prevent headlights beaming into adjoining residences. Drainage control will be critical as the 
property is steeply sloped in places. This might even require the construction of retaining. Restrictions on ATV's or other noisy 
recreational vehicles. This area has places where the number of people living in the homes doesn't seem to match up to 
the"single- family home" concept. I'm not sure how our county actually deals with that issue, but i hope this concept will not be 
violated.
Thank you for your time.
Kym and Donna Chandler

Please write your comments in the box above.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98093

Date Submitted: 5/31/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

5/31/24, 1:52 PM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98093
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08.05.2024 | Item 1



Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 1, 2024 meeting of the Hall County Planning
Commission. 

First Name*

Tara

Last Name*

Vandiver

Address1*

4511 Gillsville Highway

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

GA

Zip*

30543

Zoning Item for Comment*

Select from the list below which zoning item you would like to register a comment on. Items are listed in the order in which they
appear on the agenda.

Planning Commission Comments - June 3, 2024 - Submission #98127

Date Submitted: 6/3/2024

0 & 3454 Gillsville Highway

6/3/24, 8:29 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98127

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98127 1/2
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Your Comments*

Subject: Opposition to Sabrina Chowdbury's Proposed Subdivision 

Dear Hall County Planning Commission,

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed subdivision put forth by Sabrina Chowdburry, particularly 
concerning its entrance location on a hill that already harbors a dangerous intersection. As a concerned member of the 
community, I believe it is imperative to prioritize the safety and well-being of our residents, and siting a subdivision entrance in 
such a precarious location poses significant risks to both drivers and pedestrians alike.

The intersection in question is already known to be hazardous due to factors such as limited visibility and high traffic volume. 
Introducing additional vehicle ingress and egress points, particularly from a subdivision, would only exacerbate these dangers, 
potentially leading to an increase in accidents, injuries, and even fatalities.

Moreover, situating the entrance of a subdivision on a hill further compounds these risks, as it may impair drivers' visibility, 
particularly during inclement weather or at night. The hill could also pose challenges for vehicles navigating in and out of the 
subdivision, increasing the likelihood of collisions or traffic congestion.

In light of these concerns, I urge the Hall County Planning Commission to reject the proposed subdivision. 

 Thank you for considering my perspective on this matter. I trust that the Planning Commission will make a well-informed 
decision that reflects the best interests of our community.

Please write your comments in the box above.

File Upload

Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.

Would you like follow-up communication?

erictarav@yahoo.com

Please leave an email address and/or phone number if
you would like a Hall County staff member to follow-up
with you.

6/3/24, 8:29 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98127

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/98127 2/2
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Print

Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 8, 2024 Work Session of the Hall County Board
of Commissioners.

First Name*

GREGORY

Last Name*

MARLOW

Address1*

3630 Lebanon Church Rd

Address2

City*

Gillsville

State*

GA

Zip*

30543

Board of Commissioners Work Session Comments - August 5, 2024 - Submission #99141

Date Submitted: 8/5/2024

8/5/24, 9:24 AM hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/99141

https://www.hallcounty.org/Admin/FormCenter/Submissions/Print/99141 1/2



Your Comments*

 I oppose application 0-0354 on Gillsville hwy from Sabina Chowdhury to rezone .This area is zoned Agriculture-Residential and 
should remain that way. The proposed entrance is already a busy and dangerous section on Gillsville Hwy.There are semi-
trucks hauling cages of chickens ,feed trucks ,and other semi trucks continually traveling up and down Gillsville highway ,day 
and night .Trucks hauling manure and other farm equipment travel this highway daily and cut through Lebanon Church Road 
carrying supplies to nearby pastures and farms .Its a really congested section of the roadway from the top of the hill to Lebanon 
Church Road .There are already lots of private entrances on this small section of highway already making it dangerous to 
enter.East Hall Road ,which is across from the proposed subdivision entrance is already a busy and dangerous place to turn in 
and out of onto Gillsville highway There's a blind spot at the top of the hill on the highway coming down ,just above the 
proposed subdivision .You can look and its clear ,pull out and they pop over the hill right on you . East Hall Road has lots  of  
buses from the elementary ,middle and high schools entering and exiting onto Gillsville Hwy .Vehicles stopped in the road or 
pulling out of the subdivision would only make it more dangerous for those already traveling on the highway .We already have 
lots of traffic in this area .More traffic would just add to this dangerous situation.Just below East Hall Road there is a trailer park 
entrance which connects to the proposed subdivison property.This is just before you get to Lebanon Church Road.There was a 
fatality where a motorcycle pulled out of the trailer park onto Gillsville Hwy and was hit by an on coming vehicle.There is also a 
business entrance across the road from the trailer park.The business has lots of large trucks and equipment entering the 
highway.There have been other accidents here.This road is dangerous and this is a high traffic area already.
                  I am also concerned about the sewage from the subdivision .The creek runs along the backside of the proposed 
subdivision and into a nearby lake .The homes in this area have their own private wells on their property for water .I am 
concerned about contamination to our water system.I have my own private well on my property.I am concerned about the storm 
water.My property is downhill from the proposed subdivision and I am concerned about erosion on my property.I have concerns 
for clean water and natural habitat for the wildlife and for the cattle in connecting pastures that lives here.Please take all of this 
into consideration when you make your decision. Thank you for hearing my concerns.

Please write your comments in the box above.
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Choose File No file chosen
If you have files, such as photos, videos or text documents
to include with your comments, upload them in the box
above.
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with you? If so, please leave your email address or phone
number in the box above. Otherwise, leave this box blank.
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Comments completed in the form below will be submitted into the record for the April 8, 2024 Work Session of the Hall County Board
of Commissioners.
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Jennifer

Last Name*

Marlow
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3630 LEBANON CHURCH ROAD
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GILLSVILLE
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GA
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30543
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Your Comments*

In response to Application 0 & 3454 Gillsville Hwy to rezone by Sabina Chowdhury. I oppose the rezoning.I have lived in this 
community all my life.This is a farming community and a subdivision isn't consistent with our community and surrounding 
area.The back of this property connects with a pasture and North Georgia Bee Farm. This community is "Single Home 
Residences." All the homes in this community are on 1 & 1/2 acres or more.We all have our private wells on our property and 
our own septic tank.We had to be a certain distance from neighboring property lines for everything we did on our property.The 
subdivision isn't consistent with our community and neighboring properties its connected to.The creek that flows on the 
backside of the proposed subdivision property concerns me.It flows into nearby streams and a lake.I am concerned about the 
safety of our well water on our property and neighboring properties.The subdivision will be sitting on a hill. Two sides slope onto 
neighboring properties.One side slopes down and connects to the back of my property.I am concerned about all those septic 
tanks contaminating our water system.Our wells are our only access to water here on Lebanon Church Road.The homes 
nearby on Gillsville Hwy which are older homes also have their own wells on their property.I am also concerned about storm 
water and erosion on my property.The proposed subdivision property slopes downhill and connects to the backside of my 
property.I would also like to know what the plans are for a piece of the property that connects to the back of my property.Another 
concern is the entrance on Gillsville Hwy.I have lived in this community all my life and I know how dangerous this section of the 
road is.There are steep hills and holes on both sides of the highway.There is no where to go if there is an emergency and you 
needed to get out of the way.There are private driveways across from East Hall Rd entering and exiting the hwy.There is a 
business just below East Hall Rd,with large trucks and equipment.Across from the business theres a trailer park entrance onto 
Gillsville Hwy.Then there is Lebanon Church Rd. All of these entrances are just in a few feet of each other.This is a very busy 
and dangerous road. Semi-trucks constantly travel up and down Gillsville highway ,day & night. We can hear them in our house 
coming down the hill,where the proposed subdivision entrance would be.I have heard them lately lay down on their horn when 
someones in their way.It sounds like a trains a coming.This is a school bus route also and its concerning with all those kids 
traveling Gillsville Hwy from the Elementary,Middle and High school.We also have elderly drivers in our community and new 
drivers from the high school.We have a Church and a Campground on Lebanon Church Rd.Its already a busy highway without 
the added cars from a subdivision.We have farming equipment traveling this section of the highway also.Please take all of this 
into consideration when making your decision and vote no. Thank you for letting me voice my concerns.Jennifer Marlow
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